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From: Marie Benedix
To: dencc - City Council
Subject: Anderson House - Councilman Espinoza"s opinion piece
Date: Wednesday, November 11, 2015 10:12:20 AM


Dear Council members,


I'm writing to you in support of the preservation of the Anderson House.


I thought you might find Councilman Espinoza's opinion piece on the matter a helpful read:
 http://www.denverrealestatewatch.com/2015/11/08/espinoza-opines-on-historic-designation/
  (text also copied below)


This is not a matter of community vs. homeowner, it is a matter of the community's wishes for
 an important piece of its past to be preserved. 


The owner of the property will not be harmed; he will be able to sell his large property
 (19,000+ sq.ft.), as is his stated wish, for the same amount of money or more with the
 Anderson House designated and preserved. But only if you vote for designation on Monday.


The property is very suitable for dense development, with the Anderson House left intact,
 and the community is supportive of such development, as it has been in over the years in
 cases of large new developments in Jefferson Park.


This is an excellent opportunity to help create a win-win-win situation that enhances this
 neighborhood, for development in an area of stability (the Anderson House is in an area of
 stability per Blueprint Denver).


The only party who would oppose such a compromise is one third-party developer (not the
 property's owner, not a Denver resident), who will be unable to maximize his profit. To date,
 he has been unwilling to entertain any dialogue or compromise and has in fact blocked
 attempts by the community and Historic Denver to speak with the property owner and
 develop compromise solutions.


I ask you, humbly, to please stand with the community and voters to enable constructive
 compromise, by voting to designate the home on Monday. 


Thank you for your service,


Marie Benedix
3284 Osceola St.
Denver, CO 80212


By Rafael Espinoza


“Only a Hostile Developer is Preventing a Win-Win in the Case of the Landmark-worthy Anderson
 House”
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The landmark designation process is a tool developed to allow Denver to protect
 valuable linkages to its history.


The Queen Anne-style Victorian home at 2329 Eliot St., known as the  “Anderson
 House” in Jefferson Park, meets all criteria for historic designation eligible for
 consideration be it architectural, geographic, or historical significance.


If this were simply a matter of those three criteria, this case is open and shut.


However, rightly, the law requires consideration of the concerns of the owner, and the
 owner has articulated his desire to sell his land – three parcels plus a city-vacated
 right-of-way – for $1 million.


Despite claims to the contrary, with the landmark designation of the “Anderson
 House,” this 21,000 square feet of densely developable land in Jefferson Park will
 continue to be worth well in excess of $1 million dollars.


I believe that negotiated outcomes resulting in preservation are a preferred solution to
 the complete legal processes afforded to qualified properties.


At the time I stepped up on behalf of then-future constituents to resubmit a withdrawn
 (historic designation) application initiated by others, I did so, cognizant that between
 the owner’s asking price, and the community’s desire to see only one of the three
 existing structures protected, there was, and remains, room for all parties to win.


Following my own unsuccessful attempts trying to contact the owner, I twice asked
 the developer, Nathan Adams of Adams Development, to arrange such a meeting
 with the owner in the days following the application (it couldn’t happen before,as the
 developer tried to time the withdrawal of the application to prevent reapplication).


The first request was in public at a neighborhood meeting, and Adams expressed
 willingness, however at the more private follow-up request, Nathan’s response was “I
 can assure you Jim Sonnleitner has no interest in talking to you.”


Since that time, all efforts I am aware of to negotiate or develop backup offers that
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 would allow the Anderson House to be preserved and secure a $1 million sales price
 have been impeded.


Instead, the developer, not the owner, has invested capital and resources in staffing
 public meetings and producing irrelevant research; while unethically manipulating an
 RNO vote; hiring PR firms to write negative editorials, conduct press outreach and
 produce videos; paying attorneys for the failed attempt to sue the city; and personally
 trying to bully myself through the media and one of the other applicant’s through their
 employer, all under the auspices of his concern for the property’s owner.


Nathan Adams could have purchased this property and sought non-historic
 certification without using Jim’s name and likeness to embattle thoughtful
 preservationists acting on behalf of their community in a manner that is sensitive to
 the financial needs of Jim.


Had a preservation-minded developer been truly allowed the opportunity to purchase,
 Jim could be retired, resting with his desired $1 million, right now.


Meanwhile his former home, protected with a landmark designation, could be
 undergoing restoration while a development team moves on plans for the rest of the
 property. That is the win-win-win that residents believe their community deserves.


Recusing myself from this matter as a member of City Council was not an easy
 decision for me.


My willingness to stand up against the improper use of power and resources is, in
 part, why I was elected to represent District 1.


While the ethics committee has ruled that I can decide on this as a member of
 Council, because I applied as a non-public official, to do so could imperil the decision
 by Council and prolong the resolution of this matter for the community and for Jim
 Sonnleitner.


Courageous residents and preservationists have done yeoman’s work in running a
 gauntlet set out by a self-interested developer who makes his own home outside the
 city’s borders.
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Instead of seeking compromise, he has consumed substantial resources to squelch
 community voice. Fortunately for the community this ordinance is in place to protect
 worthy structures from this type of manipulation, and, based on the facts, the case for
 designation can clearly be made.


While District 1 deserves direct representation on Council, the Northwest Denver
 community will represent their solutions on the podium Nov. 16. I hope many of you
 can join.








From: James Sullivan
To: dencc - City Council
Subject: Anderson House at 2329 Eliot Street
Date: Friday, November 13, 2015 12:53:26 AM


To the Denver City Council, 


Please forward this message to each of the city council members. 


Hello, 


My name is James Sullivan, and I wanted to quickly reach out to pledge my support towards
 the historic Landmark Designation for the Anderson House at 2329 Eliot St. 


As a resident nearby, and a relatively new homeowner in the Denver community, I personally
 feel that the Landmark Designation should be granted to this property - not only to maintain
 the history of the home itself, but also to help maintain the heritage of the neighborhood. 


I believe that development, in general, is certainly improving the community by bringing
 business and growth into the area. However, if possible, I believe the Anderson House should
 be left intact.


Thanks, 


James Sullivan                             
Email: sully7@gmail.com
Phone: 302-650-0222
Skype: james.sully7
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From: Will Chesser
To: dencc - City Council
Subject: Anderson House
Date: Thursday, November 12, 2015 3:39:24 PM


Denver City Council


City and County Building


1437 Bannock St., Rm. 451Denver, CO 80202


Dear City Council members,


As you are aware on Nov. 16, 2015, you will be considering the historic


 landmark designation of the 2329 Eliot Street, the William W. Anderson


 House. If landmarked, it would become one of two homes in the rapidly


 changing neighborhood to be preserved. Upon reading the research and


 considering the concerns of both neighbors and owner, I am asking you to


 help preserve the home and its history for Denver and Colorado.


I believe that the home of Anderson should be saved because it connects


 us to story not just of Alfred Packer or the yellow journalism of Denver Post


 publishers, Harry Tammen and Fredrick Bonfils, but to the story of early


 Denver residents standing up against the corruption of their judicial system


 by the city’s elite. Anderson’s argument over the representation of Alfred


 Packer and subsequent non-lethal shooting of the Post owners in what a


 jury ruled as self-defense was just the start of a series of events that found


 Anderson not guilty and a Colorado Supreme Court sanctioned grand jury


 indictment that led to the court bailiff, the police magistrate and Tammen


 pleading guilty to bribing the Anderson court against him. The Anderson


 trial remained in nation and local papers for years and it was Denver that


 cheered as they reported on the purge of corruption from the West Denver


 courts. His story, connected to one of one of the last examples of a middle-
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class Queen Anne home in Jefferson Park, once known as the “House on


 the Hill,” is important to me, my family and my community and should be


 saved through the landmark designation of this home.


Ensuring that the whole community wins is important to me. I am aware that


 the owner will not be harmed by the designation and that he has stated he


 will win no matter the outcome. It is also clear that offers or potential offers


 exists that either equal or exceed the current contract that would develop


 the property while saving the home. I believe that win-win solutions should


 be what we strive for, and there is a clear way to achieve that in this case.


With a community of nearly 400 Denver residents, many in District 1, asking


 you to protect this property; the knowledge that the current owner will not


 be harmed; the awareness that an architecturally significant home can be


 saved while allowing for significant development, and that the home will


 serve as a monument to a story that redefined Denver as a city of laws, I


 am asking you to please represent our community by voting to preserve


 2329 Eliot and its history as a Landmark for Jefferson Park, Denver and all


 of Colorado.


Thank you for your consideration and service to our city.


Sincerely,


Will Chesser








From: lisa.bardwell55@gmail.com on behalf of Lisa Bardwell
To: dencc - City Council
Cc: saveandersonhouse@gmail.com
Subject: Anderson House
Date: Wednesday, November 11, 2015 11:35:07 AM


Dear Denver City Council,


 


I urge you to support the historic landmark designation for the Anderson House at
 2329 W 23rd Ave. I remember the first time I jogged by the Anderson House (about
 20 years ago), and I marveled at its location on the hill overlooking the city. It
 certainly stands as a landmark for the neighborhood and hopefully you will decide to
 allow it to continue to remind us of what was.


 


When I moved into my current home in Highland, I was a little embarrassed to admit
 that I lived in Potter-Highlands, an historic district. The protections seemed
 pretentious and restrictive. 20 years later, I am so grateful to my neighbors who had
 the foresight to institute some guidelines that value the history and fabric of this
 neighborhood. Those protections have not kept out new development, but they have
 ensured that there is some respect for the character and scale of the neighborhood.


 


In the meantime, much of north Denver is experiencing what you might consider a
 “development” rush (akin to a gold rush in many ways). I understand this building
 boon, but am saddened that we cannot figure out how to preserve some of our past
 at the same time. Sadly, there are other amazingly well built and beautiful homes
 being torn down in Jefferson Park. The community has organized to try to preserve a
 few of them, including the Anderson House.


 


That’s where you all can step in, by supporting a community’s request to exercise
 your power to speak for the "common good." It is my understanding that the
 designation will not damage the current owner’s sales prospects. This represents a
 wonderful opportunity for us to work together creatively to find some ways to
 preserve some our past and respond to the housing and development pressures in
 Jefferson Park. Realizing that possibility is in your court.


 


Thank you


 


Lisa Bardwell
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2555 W. 34th Avenue


Denver, CO  80211








From: Liz O"Sullivan
To: dencc - City Council
Subject: Approve Anderson House Historic Landmark Designation
Date: Tuesday, November 10, 2015 10:49:41 AM


Dear City Council members,


Historic buildings are irreplaceable, whether they’re outstanding public buildings, or some of the more background
 buildings without which the fabric of Denver's wonderful historic neighborhoods would not be complete. Although
 the Anderson House, at 2329 Eliot Street, may not be the Tabor Grand Opera House, the Anderson House's special
 contribution to the history of Denver and Colorado, and its wonderful architectural character, make it an important
 part of our City's heritage that should be preserved.


On Nov. 16, 2015, you will be considering the proposed historic landmark designation of the 2329 Eliot Street, the
 William W. Anderson House. If landmarked, it would become one of only two homes in the rapidly changing
 neighborhood to be preserved for their addition to the character of our city. Upon reading the research and
 considering the concerns of both neighbors and owner, I am asking you to help preserve the home and its history
 for Denver and Colorado.


Ensuring that the whole community wins is important. I am aware that the owner will not be harmed by the
 designation and that he has stated he will win no matter the outcome. It is also clear that offers or potential offers
 exist that either equal or exceed the current contract that would develop the property while saving the home. I
 believe that win-win solutions should be what we strive for, and there is a clear way to achieve that in this case.


With a community of many Denver residents asking you to protect this property; the knowledge that the current
 owner will not be harmed; the awareness that an architecturally significant home can be saved while allowing for
 significant development, and that the home will serve as a monument to a story that redefined Denver as a city of
 laws (what a story!), I am asking you to please represent our community by voting to preserve 2329 Eliot and its
 history as a Landmark for Jefferson Park, Denver and all of Colorado.


Thank you for your consideration and service to our city.


Sincerely,
Liz O'Sullivan
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From: Garrett Phillips
To: Flynn, Kevin J. - City Council; Lopez, Paul D. - City Council Dist #3; Black, Kendra A. - City Council; Susman,


 Mary Beth - City Council; Kashmann, Paul J. - City Council; Clark, Jolon M. - City Council; Herndon, Christopher
 J. - City Council District 8; Brooks, Albus - City Council District 9; New, Wayne C. - City Council; Gilmore, Stacie
 M. - City Council; kniechatlarge; Deborah Ortega - Councilwoman At Large


Cc: Espinoza, Rafael G. - City Council; saveandersonhouse@gmail.com; dencc - City Council
Subject: District 1 Feedback Anderson House
Date: Thursday, November 12, 2015 10:10:47 AM


Denver City Council,


As a Denver native and resident of District 1, I am writing to ask you to support the
 historic landmark designation for the Anderson House at 2329 W. 23rd Ave. on
 November 16, 2015.


Councilman Espinoza's landslide win of the city council seat over the incumbent is a
 clear mandate from the residents and voters of District 1 about the responsibility of
 developers and property owners to preserve the historic character of our
 neighborhoods during what is certainly unprecedented growth of the city.


Further, your support of the historic landmark designation offers the opportunity for a
 win-win-win scenario for a developer, the property owner and the community.  Voting
 against the historic landmark designation is a WIN for Adams Developement, a win
 for Sonnleitner and LOSE for the community.


As a native, I feel a connection to its history and a responsibility for the preservation
 of that history.  Preservation not only in pages of history books but in the vivid,
 shared experience created by the designation of historic landmark buildings.  The
 Anderson trials are a great story in the history of Denver...relegating that to the
 pages of texts makes us all culpable in slowly stripping the city of its heritage.


Garrett Phillips
4402 Decatur St.
Denver, CO  80211
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From: joe zoe
To: dencc - City Council
Subject: Letter to Council members to preserve the Anderson House
Date: Thursday, November 12, 2015 7:48:20 AM


Denver City Council
City and County Building
1437 Bannock St., Rm. 451Denver, CO 80202


Dear City Council members,
As my council member has recused himself, I am asking you to represent my and my
 district’s will and not those of individuals from outside of our community.


As you are aware on Nov. 16, 2015, you will be considering the designation of the
 2329 Eliot Street, the William W. Anderson House. As the former Jefferson Park
 United Neighbors Vice-president, member of the Land Use Committee and editor of
 the neighborhood newsletter for 3-4 years, I would like to make it clear that I have
 read, researched and considered the concerns of both neighbors and owner. As a
 result, I am asking you to help preserve the home and its history for Denver and
 Colorado.  
I believe that the home of Anderson should be saved because it influences the story
 of not just of Alfred Packer and the yellow journalism of Denver Post publishers Harry
 Tammen and Fredrick Bonfils, but provides us with a tangible connection to the story
 of early Denver residents standing up against the corruption of their judicial system
 by the city’s elite.


When in 1900 Anderson walked down the steps of 2329 Eliot to argue with the Post
 publishers, it is unlikely that he knew he would act in self-defense to shoot them. It is
 further unlikely that he would have thought that in his second trial trial, known as the
 “Anderson Trial,” he would become the center of a maelstrom of activity that would
 lead to his jury being bribed by the Post publishers working with court officials, a
 public outcry around the bribery, and a Colorado Supreme Court sanctioned grand
 jury indictment that led to the court bailiff, the police magistrate and Tammen all
 pleading guilty to bribery. Written about in the New York Times, Chicago Tribune and
 papers around that country, according to editorials and newspaper stories of the
 time, that the Anderson trials brought about a purging of the West Denver Courts of
 Corruption and reshaped the national perspective of Denver as a town of law and
 order . Anderson’s story connected to one of one of the last examples of a middle-
class Queen -Anne home in Jefferson Park, once known as the “House on the Hill” in
 the Town of Highland, is important to me, my family and my community and should
 be saved through the landmark designation of this home.   


Ensuring that the whole community wins is important to me. I have spent time
 researching the concerns for the property’s current owner and am aware that he will
 not be harmed by the designation. It appears clear that offers or potential offers
 exists that either equal or exceed the current contract the owner has been offered –
 offers that would develop the property while saving the home.  Finally, I am aware
 that the historic designation will allow for the development of likely 13 units while
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 saving this important reminder of our past.


As you are also aware this developer has recently caused the Jefferson Park United
 Neighbors Group to rewrite its bilaws after it forced and stacked a vote on this issue.
 This is disturbing to me and can only be indicative of the developer who has shut
 down attempts by the neighborhood members to negotiate with the developer and
 owner on this issue. Having worked closely with developers over the years to bring in
 amazing development that has served our community and increased housing stock
 for the neighborhood, I would like to make it clear that Jefferson Park has never been
 against development. In fact, much of the once Town of Highland has been
 redeveloped to make way for a new community of people, millennials being the new
 target market for many of the new developments in what was once a more family
 oriented, lower-income community. And while, 2329 in blueprint Denver is labeled for
 stability, its current zoning makes it an area I believe should see characteristic
 development. However, it is important to me, that those who come here and those
 who live in this neighborhood remember the stories of our past. That is what the
 landmarking of place preserves—our past and our stories. Therefor, I am thrilled that,
 as I stated above, 13 units could become integrated into our community in this
 location with the home preserved. 


With nearly 400 Denver residents asking you to protect this property (many from
 Jefferson Park), knowing that the current owner will not be harmed, that an
 architecturally significant home can be saved while allowing for significant
 development, and that this will serve as a monument to a story that redefined Denver
 as a city of laws, I am asking you to please serve the District 1 community by voting
 to preserve 2329 Eliot as a Landmark for Jefferson Park, Denver and all of Colorado.
 


While Jefferson Park residents do not have high paid communications firms to
 represent us, we do have you. 
Thank you for your consideration and service to our city,


Joseph Boven
Owner 2643 W 23 Ave. Denver, Colorado, 80211 


 
 








From: Marie and Doug Edgar
To: dencc - City Council
Subject: My Letter in support of the Anderson House Landmark Designation
Date: Wednesday, November 11, 2015 4:19:44 PM


  November 11, 2015
 
Denver City Council
City and County Building
1437 Bannock St., Rm. 451Denver, CO 80202
 
Dear City Council members,
 
As you are aware, on Nov. 16, 2015, you will be considering the historic landmark
 designation of the 2329 Eliot Street, the William W. Anderson House. I plan to
 speak to you at this Public Hearing. As a resident of Northwest Denver I have a
 responsibility to my community and to the whole City of Denver. In my experience
 of current development in our historic neighborhoods I have noticed that we are
 losing, forever, cultural and historical assets that should be saved. 
 
I believe that the home of Anderson should be preserved because it connects us to
 the story of early Denver residents standing up against the corruption of their
 judicial system by the city’s elite. Attorney Anderson’s story, connected to the
 “House on the Hill,” is important to me, my family, my community and to
 Colorado.  It should be saved through the landmark designation of this home.
 
I am aware that the owner will not be harmed by the designation and that he has
 stated he will win no matter the outcome. I believe that win-win solutions should
 be what we strive for.
 
As I think back on your Inauguration Ceremony, I can hear the native drummer, and
 I remember that his drumming was a call to bring to mind all whose footsteps have
 crossed, or will cross the lands around Denver.  We are connected to each other,
 and to the past. This awareness strengthens us in moving forward into the future as
 one community, striving to balance the needs of all.
 
I am asking you to please honor our community’s desire to retain this connection
 with our past by voting to preserve 2329 Eliot and its history as a Landmark for
 Jefferson Park, Denver and all of Colorado.
 
Thank you for your consideration and your service to the neighborhoods of each
 Denver District.
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Sincerely,
Marie Edgar
 








From: Kari-elin Mock
To: dencc - City Council
Cc: saveandersonhouse@gmail.com
Subject: Please Preserve the Anderson House
Date: Thursday, November 12, 2015 9:27:56 AM


November 12, 2015


Denver City Council Members
Denver City & County Building
1437 Bannock Street
Denver, CO 80202
Dear Denver City Council,
I am writing to ask you to support the historic landmark designation for the Anderson House, located at
 2329 W. 23rd Avenue.


I have been fortunate to own property and live in Jefferson Park for over 13 years. I first moved into a
 century-old half-duplex when I got married. Soon, the house was too small but we were unable to
 expand, so my husband and I searched the city for another place. Ultimately, we determined we wanted
 to invest again in Jefferson Park, because it was affordable and close to Downtown, but in spite of the
 crime and community challenges at the time. We bought a small vacant lot in the neighborhood, then
 designed and built the home in which we live today.  
Over the years, I have grown to appreciate how the Anderson House is an irreplaceable part of our
 neighborhood’s rapidly disappearing historic fabric. For several years, I have climbed its many steps
 each month delivering neighborhood newsletters. Although the grounds have been unkempt, I have been
 thankful each time to see the house standing solidly year after year. 
In June 2012, I studied some neighborhood history in order to give walking tours about our original Town
 of Highland at the Jefferson Park Better Block event. It was then I learned of the colorful past associated
 with this singular “tall house on a tall hill.” Since then, it has been fascinating to share with friends and
 neighbors that the attorney William. W. Anderson climbed those same sandstone steps over a hundred
 years ago while defending the infamous Alfred Packer and soon becoming embroiled in a scandal of his
 own with Tammen and Bonfils, the Denver Post publishers. Ultimately, Anderson became a local hero
 while living here in Jefferson Park, which speaks to a history worth keeping.
Please recognize this stately and unique example of Queen Anne architecture as worthy of landmark
 designation. This is not a choice of development or preservation, but rather a case where, with thoughtful
 action on your part, both can coexist to enrich our community. 
Thank you for your consideration, as well as your service to the City and County of Denver.
Sincerely,
 
Kari-elin Mock, AIA
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From: Peter Criscione
To: dencc - City Council
Subject: Preserve the Anderson House as a historic landmark
Date: Wednesday, November 11, 2015 11:35:00 AM


November 11, 2015


Denver City Council Members
Denver City & County Building
1437 Bannock Street
Denver, CO 80202


Dear Denver City Council,


I am writing to ask you to support the historic landmark designation for the Anderson House at 2329 W 23rd Ave.


While change in an inherent part of any city landscape I also firmly believe in the good of preserving those elements
 of that landscape that not only remind us of where we’ve come from, but can serve to inspire and add character. The
 Anderson home fits all of these. It was the home of William W. Anderson, a well known lawyer in his day that was
 involved in an altercation with the Denver Post publishers over the representation of Alfred Packer. His story
 reminds us of the dangers of ‘yellow journalism’ – how public media can be used to turn opinion against justice,
 and to be vigilant against the corruption that can invade our judicial system at any time (the court was bribed to go
 against Anderson). As the events of that time ultimately unfolded, it served to earn for Denver a mark of respect for
 being a place of law and order.


The home is also a beautiful example of a unique architectural style (Queen Anne) for Jefferson Park and once was
 the sole occupant on the hill is rests on. I love seeing these unique styles as I walk the neighborhoods of Denver –
 they are what give an immediate feel and character to the neighborhoods and sets the city upon a pedestal of
 grandeur. What a pity it would be to lose such a landmark such that future generations would not be blessed by its
 presence.


This to me is a clear case of a win-win scenario. The current owner stands to gain significantly by an historic
 designation and the community will have an important landmark preserved.


I ask you again to support the recommended historic designation of the Anderson house.


Thank you for your consideration.


Sincerely,


Peter Criscione
3933 Wyandot St
Denver, CO 80211
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From: Tamara Chapman
To: dencc - City Council
Subject: Request to Council to Preserve 2329 Eliot
Date: Thursday, November 12, 2015 12:59:30 PM


Nov. 12, 2015 


Denver City Council


City and County Building


1437 Bannock St., Rm. 451Denver, CO 80202


Dear Members of the City Council of Denver: 


I understand that, at your next meeting, you will be considering


 the historic landmark designation of the William W. Anderson


 House on Eliot Street in Jefferson Park, a rapidly changing neighborhood


 that, to my mind, is in danger of losing its character. If the Anderson


 House is landmarked, it would become one of only two homes in Jefferson


 Park to be preserved. I'm hoping that you will preserve this home, and


 with it, the wonderful piece of history it recalls. We are nothing in this city


 if we are not cognizant of our past. 


I've lived in Denver since 1990. I moved here when the economy was in


 the doldrums, but I stayed here because the city had (but is in danger of


 losing) so many neighborhoods of different character. It didn't look like


 any other city. We're now on the verge of becoming a place with no sense


 of place. 


Thank you for considering my views when you vote on this matter. 


Sincerely,


Tamara Chapman
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150 W. Maple Ave.  








From: Mark Barnhouse
To: dencc - City Council
Cc: saveandersonhouse@gmail.com
Subject: Request to Council to Preserve 2329 Eliot
Date: Wednesday, November 11, 2015 9:19:40 PM
Attachments: Anderson House letter to Denver City Council.pdf


Please see attached letter regarding landmark designation for 2329 Eliot.
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November	
  11,	
  2015	
  
	
  
	
  
Denver	
  City	
  Council	
  
City	
  and	
  County	
  Building	
  
1437	
  Bannock	
  Street,	
  Room	
  451	
  
Denver,	
  CO	
  	
  80202	
  
	
  
	
  
Dear	
  City	
  Council	
  members,	
  
	
  
On	
  November	
  16,	
  2015	
  you	
  will	
  be	
  considering	
  landmark	
  status	
  for	
  the	
  two-­‐story	
  
Queen	
  Anne-­‐style	
  home	
  at	
  2329	
  Eliot	
  Street	
  in	
  Jefferson	
  Park.	
  	
  I	
  encourage	
  each	
  of	
  
you	
  to	
  consider	
  what	
  preserving	
  this	
  house	
  will	
  mean	
  to	
  this	
  rapidly	
  changing	
  
neighborhood,	
  and	
  I	
  strongly	
  urge	
  a	
  “yes”	
  vote	
  for	
  preservation.	
  
	
  
In	
  the	
  months	
  since	
  the	
  application	
  for	
  historic	
  designation	
  was	
  filed,	
  much	
  has	
  been	
  
written	
  and	
  said	
  regarding	
  the	
  so-­‐called	
  “hostile”	
  nature	
  of	
  this	
  effort,	
  about	
  
whether	
  it	
  is	
  a	
  good	
  idea	
  to	
  thwart	
  zoning-­‐compliant	
  development	
  through	
  the	
  
landmark	
  designation	
  process,	
  and	
  whether	
  this	
  house	
  is	
  “historic”	
  at	
  all.	
  	
  	
  
	
  
These	
  are	
  “red	
  herring”	
  arguments	
  put	
  out	
  by	
  the	
  proposed	
  developer	
  of	
  the	
  
property,	
  and	
  are	
  easy	
  to	
  refute.	
  	
  While	
  the	
  homeowner	
  did	
  not	
  file	
  for	
  historic	
  
designation,	
  he	
  has	
  publicly	
  stated	
  that	
  landmarked	
  or	
  not,	
  he	
  “wins.”	
  	
  The	
  
applicants,	
  including	
  Councilman	
  Espinoza,	
  are	
  not	
  against	
  all	
  redevelopment;	
  most	
  
would	
  support	
  a	
  townhome	
  project	
  of	
  the	
  nature	
  of	
  the	
  one	
  proposed	
  for	
  this	
  
property	
  were	
  it	
  located	
  anywhere	
  else	
  in	
  Jefferson	
  Park,	
  even	
  at	
  some	
  other	
  spot	
  on	
  
the	
  same	
  block.	
  	
  Certainly,	
  the	
  connection	
  of	
  William	
  W.	
  Anderson	
  to	
  this	
  house	
  
makes	
  it	
  historic.	
  	
  He	
  may	
  not	
  be	
  as	
  well	
  known	
  as	
  the	
  victims	
  of	
  his	
  ire,	
  Denver	
  Post	
  
publishers	
  Frederick	
  Gilmer	
  Bonfils	
  and	
  Harry	
  Heye	
  Tammen,	
  but	
  just	
  that	
  
connection,	
  with	
  two	
  highly	
  important	
  figures	
  of	
  Denver’s	
  history,	
  makes	
  the	
  house	
  
he	
  lived	
  in	
  at	
  the	
  time	
  of	
  the	
  shooting	
  worth	
  preserving.	
  
	
  
There	
  is	
  a	
  more	
  important	
  reason	
  for	
  preserving	
  this	
  house	
  than	
  just	
  the	
  historical	
  
aspect,	
  however:	
  its	
  importance	
  to	
  the	
  neighborhood’s	
  character.	
  	
  In	
  my	
  recent	
  book	
  
Lost	
  Denver,	
  I	
  describe	
  what	
  happened	
  in	
  1967-­‐68	
  when	
  the	
  Denver	
  Urban	
  Renewal	
  
Authority	
  was	
  presented	
  with	
  a	
  list	
  of	
  buildings	
  “familiar	
  and	
  dear	
  to	
  the	
  people	
  of	
  
Denver”	
  (in	
  the	
  words	
  of	
  then-­‐	
  Chairwoman	
  Helen	
  Millett	
  Arndt	
  of	
  the	
  then-­‐newly	
  
created	
  Denver	
  Landmarks	
  Commission)	
  that	
  were	
  located	
  in	
  the	
  27-­‐block	
  Skyline	
  
Urban	
  Renewal	
  Plan	
  area	
  in	
  lower	
  downtown.	
  	
  Among	
  the	
  buildings	
  the	
  commission	
  
urged	
  preserving	
  was	
  the	
  Tabor	
  Block	
  at	
  16th	
  and	
  Larimer.	
  	
  The	
  then-­‐chairman	
  of	
  
DURA,	
  Alex	
  Holland,	
  said	
  he	
  “could	
  not	
  imagine”	
  why	
  anyone	
  would	
  want	
  to	
  
preserve	
  it,	
  disregarding	
  the	
  fact	
  that	
  it	
  was	
  built	
  in	
  1879	
  by	
  one	
  of	
  Colorado’s	
  most	
  
interesting	
  and	
  important	
  nineteenth	
  century	
  figures	
  (“Silver	
  King”	
  Horace	
  Austin	
  
Warner	
  Tabor).	
  	
  	
  
	
  











At	
  that	
  time,	
  DURA’s	
  primary	
  agenda	
  was	
  to	
  create	
  full-­‐block	
  assemblages	
  that	
  could	
  
be	
  re-­‐sold	
  to	
  developers,	
  so	
  the	
  agency	
  felt	
  that	
  keeping	
  historic	
  buildings	
  here	
  or	
  
there	
  would	
  be	
  an	
  impede	
  their	
  ability	
  to	
  do	
  so.	
  	
  But	
  what	
  no	
  one	
  at	
  DURA	
  
(apparently)	
  understood	
  was	
  this:	
  once	
  something	
  is	
  torn	
  down,	
  it	
  is	
  gone	
  forever,	
  
lost	
  to	
  future	
  generations.	
  	
  Imagine	
  how	
  much	
  more	
  interesting	
  the	
  Skyline	
  district	
  
of	
  Denver	
  would	
  be	
  today	
  had	
  some	
  of	
  these	
  “familiar	
  and	
  dear”	
  buildings	
  had	
  been	
  
allowed	
  to	
  stand.	
  	
  Instead,	
  that	
  part	
  of	
  downtown	
  is	
  an	
  architectural	
  monoculture	
  of	
  
1970s-­‐1980s	
  commercial	
  architecture,	
  greatly	
  lacking	
  in	
  interest	
  and	
  character.	
  
	
  
No	
  great	
  city	
  is	
  composed	
  entirely	
  of	
  new	
  development:	
  we	
  need	
  the	
  old	
  alongside	
  
the	
  new.	
  	
  While	
  we	
  certainly	
  need	
  more	
  housing,	
  for	
  a	
  great	
  many	
  reasons,	
  as	
  a	
  city	
  
we	
  can	
  afford	
  to	
  preserve	
  this	
  one	
  historic	
  house,	
  so	
  crucial	
  to	
  the	
  character	
  of	
  the	
  
Jefferson	
  Park	
  neighborhood.	
  	
  Great	
  cities	
  preserve	
  their	
  past.	
  
	
  
Sincerely,	
  
	
  



Mark A. Barnhouse 
	
  
3324	
  W.	
  34th	
  Avenue	
  
Denver,	
  CO	
  	
  80211	
  
	
  
Author	
  of:	
  
Denver’s	
  Sixteenth	
  Street	
  (2010)	
  
Northwest	
  Denver	
  (2012)	
  
Lost	
  Denver	
  (2015)	
  
Daniels	
  and	
  Fisher:	
  Denver’s	
  Best	
  Place	
  to	
  Shop	
  (2015)	
  













From: Christian Hawkins
To: dencc - City Council
Cc: saveandersonhouse@gmail.com
Subject: Request to Council to Preserve 2329 Eliot
Date: Tuesday, November 10, 2015 1:49:15 PM


11-10-15


Denver City Council
City and County Building
1437 Bannock St., Rm. 451Denver, CO 80202


Dear City Council members,


I am writing you to make my opinion and the opinions of many people I know known. It is 
absurd that money can drown out the voices of many many neighbors who are actually 
affected by the development around them.


As you are aware on Nov. 16, 2015, you will be considering the historic landmark designation 
of the 2329 Eliot Street, the William W. Anderson House. If landmarked, it would become one
 of two homes in the rapidly changing neighborhood to be preserved. Upon reading the 
research and considering the concerns of both neighbors and owner, I am asking you to help 
preserve the home and its history for Denver and Colorado.


I believe that the home of Anderson should be saved because it connects us to story not just of 
Alfred Packer or the yellow journalism of Denver Post publishers, Harry Tammen and 
Fredrick Bonfils, but to the story of early Denver residents standing up against the corruption 
of their judicial system by the city’s elite. Anderson’s argument over the representation of 
Alfred Packer and subsequent non-lethal shooting of the Post owners in what a jury ruled as 
self-defense was just the start of a series of events that found Anderson not guilty and a 
Colorado Supreme Court sanctioned grand jury indictment that led to the court bailiff, the 
police magistrate and Tammen pleading guilty to bribing the Anderson court against him. The 
Anderson trial remained in nation and local papers for years and it was Denver that cheered as 
they reported on the purge of corruption from the West Denver courts. His story, connected to 
one of one of the last examples of a middle-class Queen Anne home in Jefferson Park, once 
known as the “House on the Hill,” is important to me, my family and my community and 
should be saved through the landmark designation of this home.


Ensuring that the whole community wins is important to me. I am aware that the owner will 
not be harmed by the designation and that he has stated he will win no matter the outcome. It 
is also clear that offers or potential offers exists that either equal or exceed the current contract
 that would develop the property while saving the home. I believe that win-win solutions 
should be what we strive for, and there is a clear way to achieve that in this case.


With a community of nearly 400 Denver residents, many in District 1, asking you to protect 
this property; the knowledge that the current owner will not be harmed; the awareness that an 
architecturally significant home can be saved while allowing for significant development, and 
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that the home will serve as a monument to a story that redefined Denver as a city of laws, I am
 asking you to please represent our community by voting to preserve 2329 Eliot and its history
 as a Landmark for Jefferson Park, Denver and all of Colorado.


Thank you for your consideration and service to our city.


Sincerely,


Christian Grey Hawkins


Mail: christian@bhawkins.com
Cell: (303) 324-2481
Site: www.greyhawkins.com
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From: Jamie Parrish
To: Espinoza, Rafael G. - City Council; Flynn, Kevin J. - City Council; Lopez, Paul D. - City Council Dist #3; Black,


 Kendra A. - City Council; Susman, Mary Beth - City Council; Kashmann, Paul J. - City Council; Clark, Jolon M. -
 City Council; Herndon, Christopher J. - City Council District 8; Brooks, Albus - City Council District 9; New,
 Wayne C. - City Council; Gilmore, Stacie M. - City Council; kniechatlarge; Ortega, Deborah L. - City Council;
 dencc - City Council


Cc: saveandersonhouse@gmail.com
Subject: Save the Anderson House
Date: Friday, November 13, 2015 6:34:36 AM


November 13, 2015


Denver City Council
City and County Building
1437 Bannock St., Rm. 451Denver, CO 80202


Dear City Council members,


As you are aware on Nov. 16, 2015, you will be considering the historic
 landmark designation of the 2329 Eliot Street, the William W. Anderson
 House. If landmarked, it would become one of two homes in the rapidly
 changing neighborhood to be preserved. Upon reading the research and
 considering the concerns of both neighbors and owner, I am asking you to
 help preserve the home and its history for Denver and Colorado.


I believe that the home of Anderson should be saved because it connects
 us to story not just of Alfred Packer or the yellow journalism of Denver Post
 publishers, Harry Tammen and Fredrick Bonfils, but to the story of early
 Denver residents standing up against the corruption of their judicial system
 by the city’s elite. Anderson’s argument over the representation of Alfred
 Packer and subsequent non-lethal shooting of the Post owners in what a
 jury ruled as self-defense was just the start of a series of events that found
 Anderson not guilty and a Colorado Supreme Court sanctioned grand jury
 indictment that led to the court bailiff, the police magistrate and Tammen
 pleading guilty to bribing the Anderson court against him. The Anderson
 trial remained in nation and local papers for years and it was Denver that
 cheered as they reported on the purge of corruption from the West Denver
 courts. His story, connected to one of one of the last examples of a middle-
class Queen Anne home in Jefferson Park, once known as the “House on
 the Hill,” is important to me, my family and my community and should be
 saved through the landmark designation of this home.
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Ensuring that the whole community wins is important to me. I am aware that
 the owner will not be harmed by the designation and that he has stated he
 will win no matter the outcome. It is also clear that offers or potential offers
 exists that either equal or exceed the current contract that would develop
 the property while saving the home. I believe that win-win solutions should
 be what we strive for, and there is a clear way to achieve that in this case.


With a community of nearly 400 Denver residents, many in District 1, asking
 you to protect this property; the knowledge that the current owner will not
 be harmed; the awareness that an architecturally significant home can be
 saved while allowing for significant development, and that the home will
 serve as a monument to a story that redefined Denver as a city of laws, I
 am asking you to please represent our community by voting to preserve
 2329 Eliot and its history as a Landmark for Jefferson Park, Denver and all
 of Colorado.


Thank you for your consideration and service to our city.


Sincerely,


Jamie Chesser


-- 
"Never doubt that a small group of thoughtful, committed citizens can change the world;
 indeed, it’s the only thing that ever has.”         
-Margaret Mead








From: Trevor Greco
To: dencc - City Council
Subject: Support Anderson Historical Designation
Date: Thursday, November 12, 2015 7:32:35 PM


Dear Denver City Council Members,


I am writing to ask your support for the historic landmark designation of the Anderson House
 at 2329 W 23rd Ave.


You have the unique opportunity to preserve a historical home that has a nationally known
 history that not only represents Jefferson Park of times long ago, but of Denver as it
 developed into the great City it is now, known for law and order. By voting for historical
 designation you will 1) save this cherished historical home, 2) still allow responsible increase
 of residential density, and 3) increase resale value of the property to benefit its current owner
 who wishes to sell for his retirement. This is truly a WIN, WIN, WIN opportunity.


Thank you very much for your service to our community and your consideration to support
 this historical designation.


Sincerely,


Trevor Greco
3284 Osceola Street
Denver, CO 80212
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From: Beverley Noia
To: dencc - City Council
Subject: The Anderson House
Date: Wednesday, November 11, 2015 8:32:59 PM


Denver City Council


1437 Bannock St., Rm. 451Denver, CO 80202


Dear City Council members,


As a resident of Denver for over 40 years, and of NW Denver for over 30 


years, I have watched what used to be a charming historic quarter of our 


city become a jumble with no distinction. I have seen one after another of 


the older gems fall before the wrecker’s ball, only to be replaced by (let’s be 


honest) rather undistinguished pieces of cheap ‘architecture'. These Boxes 


may appeal to some people—with open spaces inside, and a tendency to 


dominate the neighboring houses. But they do nothing for nor consonant 


with the character of a fast-disappearing neighborhood that once could 


show some of the earlier history of Denver. Yes, these newer places provide


 for newcomers, but they do so at an unacceptable cost not only to 


neighbors (many of whom lose the sun by which they used to grow gardens,


 and the utility of solar panels they have signed 20- to 30-year contracts for, 


not to mention views that they once treasured) but also to Denver herself.  I 


understand that Denver’s population is growing, but it does not need 


to grow in THIS way in this place, where it destroys so much. There are


 paces in Denver crying for development; let the boxes and the condos and 


the apartments spring up there, harming no one, good for all. And let what 


remains of this historic part of Denver keep what little it still has.


City and County Building
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What has this to do with the Anderson House?  Not everyone is ready to 


admit it, but this is a discussion not only about one single house, and 


whether it is architecturally worthy of designation (the Landmark 


Commission has already decided that), not only about whether its location 


on a hill makes it geographically worthy of designation (the Commission 


seemed to incline in that direction, though did not declare, as that was not 


part of the proposition put before it), and not only about whether Mr. 


Anderson’s fame (or notoriety) is sufficient for designating the house (again,


 the Commission has said it is). No. This discussion is also about 


whether Denver cares enough about its history to work to preserve 


representative structures such as this house, even when the owner 


opposes that preservation because he (I think mistakenly) thinks he won’t 


be able to get the money he wants from the house if it is so preserved. I 


understand the great American commitment to an owner’s rights, and I don’t


 want to see Jim lose out financially—but from what I understand, he does 


not need to: historic designation of the house is expected to increase its 


value, and with creative thinking, the place can be made to provide Jim’s 


desires and the City’s needs. And rights. A city has a right to protect its 


history; Denver needs to do more of that before it is too late.  


This is not a position that is anti-growth or anti-development; it is a 


position that is pro-Denver as a city with not just a present influx and 


not just a greater future, but with a history that should not be 


overlooked nor abandoned. There can and will be growth and 


development but these do not need to happen where they rob the City of 


visible pieces of its history. We are shortsighted if we don’t take steps now 


to reverse the trend that has been reducing the real and lasting value of NW







 Denver.  The fight about the Anderson House is a fight not only about the 


single building, but about whether Denver values its own history enough to 


protect not just this one house, but this and other neighborhoods that help 


display Denver’s history. I urge you to vote to preserve the Anderson 


House not only for its own value, but also to make a statement: we 


value and protect our history; developers will be wise to look for land 


that they can procure without destroying something of such high 


value.


Beverley Noia


1740 Jay Street, Lakewood 80214


(and formerly Wolf St & 40th, and Lowell and 24th)


 








From: m
To: dencc - City Council
Subject: historic designation
Date: Thursday, November 12, 2015 11:00:48 AM


As a  third generation residence of Denver , I want to register my support  to designate   both the
 Anderson House and the Lambourn view  house  as historic landmarks. We are losing  too much of our
  character to  renovation. 
Thank You


George Cole
gwcole60@aol.com
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